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Mia and Tekiyah of 4V dishing up last week in 
 The Stephanie Alexandre  Kitchen. 
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A taste of 
 School Spectacular. 

 





 

Pre-Christmas Prep 

 

Harvesting,  
pickling ,  

Grinding and  
spicing  

things up! 







 

The Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden needs your help. 

SAKG enriches the school life for our children and contributes toward the aesthetic beauty of 

the school grounds. 

Its success is very much reliant on volunteer assistance and even though the school 

population has grown, placing greater demand on the program, volunteering has dropped to 

its lowest levels. 

Ange and Rudi have been doing a remarkable job inspiring our kids and involving parents, 

but the load needs to be shared. Which is why the SAKG committee will be started up again 

– first meeting this month. 

The SAKG desperately needs the help of school and community volunteers to reach its full 

potential. We are calling out for: 

 Active committee members (parents and interested community members) 

 Active gardeners (parents and interested community members who like to plant and 
weed) 

 A new SAKG kitchen teacher for 2017 (huge thanks to Ange for her contribution over 
the past 2.5 years) 

Any involvement pledge is appreciated, large or small, I want to hear from you!  

Sam Werner (Pippi's mum, 5C) 
0419877434 
Timansam@gmail.com  
 















  

The students do not only learn how to cook delicious meals in the 
Stephanie Alexander Kitchen. They also learn the art of food  

photography. This , they have picked up very quickly with 
Ange’s Artistic guidance. 



 

 

Hello Parents 

  

The final Book Club brochure for 2016 has been delivered!  Please check your children’s school bags (or you can 

check it out on-line at http://www.scholastic.com.au/schools/bookclub/catalogue.asp).  There are some lovely  

Christmas themed books as well as the usual selection of fantastic and well-priced books.     

  

If you wish to purchase, on-line orders need to be completed 
by Thursday 1 December, 5:00pm. Please note the ONLY way to  

order books is through Scholastic’s online ordering system.  
  

Attached is a flyer from Scholastic outlining the instructions to order using LOOP. 

  

 

Regards 

 

Angela 

http://www.scholastic.com.au/schools/bookclub/catalogue.asp




 

 

 

  

 

Dynamic Art Classes 
Only 5 weeks left of Term 4! 

 

Have your children explore the mediums: 

Clay, printmaking, drawing and painting 

 

Tuesday afternoons 

3.30 - 4.30 pm 

in the Hebrew Room 

 

Afternoon tea provided 

 

$28 per session for the 5 sessions  

or $30 per session 

 

Expressions of interest for Wednesday 

afternoon classes accepted 

 

For more information or registration 

contact: Estelle 0413 557 133 or 

erozinski@gmail.com 
 

 



  VOOSC NEWS  

                                                   A WINDOW INTO OUR VOOSC WORLD 

 

The VOOSC Kids being 

creative, playing 

games and 

entertaining the 

troops. 

Enrolments for 2017- All families will be notified before the end of the term. 

 Term 4 fees - All term fees are due please. 

 Picking up or dropping off children. 

There have been a number of families parking in the school driveway to drop off and collect children. 

Please respect our Principal and her request to our entire school community, by parking outside and 

walking your children in. Safety considerations apply at all times of the day regardless of whether the 

majority of the school population are not present. 

 VOOSC STARS Our stars this week have been chosen for making great choices and trying their best at all 

activities. Congratulations and Welcome to The wall of Fame  

Jagger   Coco   Christian   Astrid   Jacob P   Luka    Jake 

Warm Regards  

 VOOSC Team  



 

 
White Ribbon Day 

Friday 25 November 2016 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
Dear Parents 
 
Throughout the last two weeks students and teachers have been discussing 
respectful relationships in classrooms as part of our Student Welfare Programs and 
also the White Ribbon Program. A disturbing Australian statistic tells us that 1 in 4 
young people have witnessed domestic violence against their mother or stepmother. 
On Thursday 24 November our school leaders will participate in a White Ribbon 
Breakfast at Woollahra Council Chambers. 
 
We have had a strong focus on a very simple strategy. We have talked about the 
respectful relationships all students have with their mothers. Specifically we have 
asked our students to focus on always carrying their schoolbags in and out of school 
and being mindful of not expecting their mothers to do this. Next week commencing 
Monday 28 November we will have Carry Your Own Bag Week. 
 
We will acknowledge White Ribbon Day on Friday 25 November by asking all 
members of our school community to wear something white. Each class will be 
taking a photo for a white ribbon collage. 
 
Thank you for your support of this program. 
 
 
Maureen Hallahan 
Principal 
22 November 2016 



 

A very precious watch, as shown, has been lost by 
one of our students. 

 Please contact Corinne in the office  93372672 

 

 


